

the service when the auditorium is full. Matt also teaches every Tuesday for the Bible college.

Matt is the team leader for the group of missionaries God has brought together to help equip the CBC saints for the ministry. Our team includes Tad and Hannah Wychopen who are short-term BMM missionaries working with our youth and studying Chinese; they will be remaining with us through August, 2009 and plan to raise support and return to Taiwan for full-time ministry in the future. Team members Pat and Mary Delaney and family (Baptist



World Mission) are also in language study, since they came from Singapore where their ministry was conducted in English; Pat is leading our English International Ministry as well as helping with teaching/preaching responsibilities in our Chinese services (through an interpreter). Dolly Wong comes to us from Singapore via Open Door Baptist Mission (Morningside BC, Greenville, SC). In addition to an effective evangelistic and discipling ministry, she is also setting up a church resource center and initiating literature translation projects.

We have been stretched and challenged in multiple ways since our return to Taiwan. It is a comfort and encouragement to recognize that God is working; we have only to discern where God wants to take us and then follow and obey his will and leading with diligence. We are being forced to confront our own sinful inclinations and besetting sins as we move forward. It is sobering to realize that we ourselves are the greatest obstacle to what God wants to accomplish through us. Please pray for us in this regard.

We wish you all a merry Christmas and happy New Year!

In Christ,

the Hannas Matt, Marla, Luke, Rose, and Beth